Long Hill Township Committee Minutes
June 13, 2012 Regular Meeting

The Township Committee of the Township of Long Hill, County of Morris, State of New Jersey,
convened in Regular Session at the Municipal Building, 915 Valley Road, Gillette, New Jersey, on
Wednesday, June 13, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.

Statement of Adequate Notice:
Mayor Mazzucco read the following statement:

“In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Law of New Jersey, adequate notice of this
meeting was included in a list of meetings notice which was electronically sent to the Echoes
Sentinel, Courier News and Daily Record on January 4, 2012; posted on the bulletin board in
the Municipal Building on January 4, 2012 and has remained continuously posted as the
required notices under the Statute. In addition, a copy of this notice is and has been available
to the public and is on file in the office of the Municipal Clerk.”

A motion was made by Mayor Mazzucco, seconded by Mr. Roshto to approve Resolution 12-
222 Vote: All Ayes

Executive Session:

RESOLUTION 12-222
EXECUTIVE SESSION

BE IT RESOLVED, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, that the Township Committee of
Long Hill Township meet in closed session to discuss the following matters:

Personnel:
o Township Administrator Recruitment
e Recreation Director
e Personnel Manual

Contract Negotiations:
¢ Non-Union Salary Adjustments

Attorney Client Privilege:
e Escrow

Collective Bargaining:
e None

Pending or Anticipated Litigation:
e Tax Appeals

Property Acquisition:
e Open Space

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that minutes of this executive session meeting will be released to
the public in a timely fashion pursuant to the Open Public Records Act and other applicable
laws and regulations.
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Pledge of Allegiance:
All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:
On roll call the following Committee members were present:

Jerry Aroneo; Guy Piserchia; Guy Roshto; Cornel Schuler; Mayor Michael

Mazzucco
Absent: None
Also present: John Pidgeon, Township Attorney; Christine Gatti, Township Clerk

Mayor Mazzucco announced that they would be going back into Executive Session after this
meeting to discuss one mare item.

Discussion / Action ltems:

Morris County Mosquito Commission Update

Mr. Roshto said about two or three months ago we had Morris County Mosquito Commission
come in and work on Morris County property along the river to clean it up for us. They did it in
two stages and | think they did a fantastic job. The superintendent of the Morris Mosquito
Commission is here to talk to us.

Chris McMorland, Superintendent of the Morris Mosquito Commission, stated that the Passaic
River has been a disaster with the amount of trees and such that have fallen. While we are
primarily a Mosquito Control Agency and work under Public Health Statutes we do, as a
courtesy, remove trees mainly off of county properties and public properties. Long Hill has a ton
of it. Most of the water front is some kind of public property of which the county owns a big part
of and therefore we are doing a lot of tree removal. We started this last year but as everyone
knows we had over sixty four inches of rain so it was difficult to get equipment near the river for
the better part of the year. We had anticipated starting in August of 2011 and got about a week
in before we got about 20 days of rain and Hurricane Irene so it took until about March of this
year before the water went down. Once we were able to get back in we did some good damage
on removing the trees. Main Street extension going up to behind the sewer plant is pretty clear
although | am aware that once we left another tree had fallen. The Passaic River is classified
as non-trout producing basically from May to August. Our plans are, assuming we can, to return
on August 1% if it stays dry. We are doing this in conjunction with the Morris County Park
Commission who is also supplying additional help as my crew consists of 19 people for Morris
County. | am also trying to help out other municipalities with mosquito control projects. The
other place we will work is at the end of Northfield, Clover Hill Swim Club, where there are a
couple of main lateral ditches that need to be cleaned out. He reviewed his plan in August. Now
it is just a matter of man power and timing. My understanding is that some of the municipalities
are going to try to do some of it as well. We will be working in other areas as well but know we
are not going away and we will keep going as long as the winter allows.

Mr. Roshto questioned the process of scheduling time. Mr. McMorland said from a water
management standpoint scheduling is a bit easier. If you are talking strictly mosquito control we
are basically weather driven. This is just one small aspect of what we are doing in Long Hill
Township. We constantly treat the entire area. We have done tire removal and other things
plus a lot of miscellaneous ditches. We try to help the residents out. As far as scheduling goes
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right now we are trying to catch up on our backlog. We are doing a lot of good taking out the
trees but the sad part is that | do not think it will alleviate flooding, especially in the flood zone
areas, but it should help.

Mr. Roshto said he wanted everyone to know that Mr. McMorland returned his calls and emails
the same day he had made them and wanted to say thank you on behalf of Long Hill Township.

Mr. Aroneo extended his thanks. The work that has been done is very much appreciated by the
residents and the township. One of the things you had talked about was the partnership with
the municipalities. |s there anything that we can do, that we may not be doing, to help you in
your efforts? Mr. McMorland said that they had worked well with the township.

Mr. Aroneo said that Tom Sweeney, Director of Public Works, is here tonight so perhaps you
can get together. Mr. Aroneo asked if Mr. McMorland could address the dredging. Mr.
McMorland said that was beyond the scope of what he did. He would look into it to see what
needs to be done. One of his staff members is a wetland specialist and she deal with this.

Mr. Aroneo asked about the help given to private homeowners. If the river is fronted on private
land and there is a tree down what happens to that tree? Mr. McMorland thought it was between
the homeowner and the State of NJ. The state owns the river and the homeowner owns the
tree. We have gotten away from that type of situation. We deal primarily with county property,
municipalities with river frontage. If a tree falls in the river it will not particularly block anything
where a small ditch would have the potential for mosquito problems. A lot of time it can be done
with hand equipment.

Mr. Piserchia asked what percentage of the work you planned to do is completed Mr.
McMorland said their goal was ultimately to get the entire water front so | would guess it is in the
neighborhood of 30 percent. We are working off a map created by the Passaic River
Commission. They have a good idea of the problem areas. The further south you go they seem
to be more spread out. Itis hard to put a number on it but | would guess 30-35%. If we did
what we did in April we should have a good part of them gone by the beginning of next year,
weather and scheduling permitting. Mr. McMorland said he did want to get to Chatham which
would probably be beneficial as Long Hill is downstream.

Messrs. Aroneo and McMorland reviewed removing trees from private property.

Mr. Roshto asked Mr. McMorland if he had heard anything about the concept of piggy backing
off of your DEP permits.

Mr. McMorland said they had been approached about this but was not comfortable about having
anyone but them actually doing the work on their permits. Other permits that you might need
are for access through wetlands. | can send you information regarding what the permits
entailed.

The Committee thanked Mr. McMorland for the update and work in the township.

Wastewater Upgrade Presentation

Wastewater Management Presentation dated June 13, 2012
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Wayne Celeste, resident of Millington and member of the Wastewater Management Advisory
Committee, said that some of their other members present were Don Butterworth, Cornell
Schuler, and our advisors Mario Bonaccorso, from the Wastewater Division, and Tom
Sweeney, Director of Public Works. We also have Tim Bradley from OMNI here tonight. Mr.
Bradley’s company was the one who did the report which we based a lot of our
recommendations on. He will be able to help clarify any technical details.

Mr. Celeste indicated that one thing we want to talk about is why the improvements to the
Wastewater Treatment Plant are needed. This presentation is just about the same as we had
given in November of 2010 and March of 2011. The numbers really have not changed but we
want to talk about what our next steps are. We also want to review our options of what we
recommend. We want to present the Wastewater Advisory Commission’s recommendations to
the township and discuss the next steps needed to move forward. Our main goal was to make
recommendations to bring the wastewater management plant into compliance with the DEP
regulations and that is our main goal. We want to recommend a course of action for the
township to keep the plant running and in compliance. The DEP regulations that we are looking
at is the potential for wastewater generation from each sewer service area does not exceed the
permitted capacity for each facility. Our facility, Long Hill Township plant, and our sewer service
area is also been submitted to Morris County. Subsequent goals to that are to improve plant
operations and reduce operating maintenance costs for our plant. The last major upgrade done
to our plant was approximately twenty years ago. A lot of the equipment at the plant has or is
reaching end of life and needs improvement and improving available technology. Another goal
is to improve the overall effectiveness of wastewater management system and that is beyond
the plan. That is the hydraulics of the system such as sewer pipes which are degrading. The
primary term we are using to describe the deterioration in the sewer system is ionized, the
infiltration of inflow when rain water or storm water gets into the sanitary sewer system. The
wastewater management team proposed and recommended a course of action that addressed
the overall goal of our Committee which was to bring Long Hill Township wastewater
management plant into compliance with the DEP permit. Some of the specifics on the
recommendation is the flow equalization tank which will allow us to re-rate the plant and to bring
our flows into compliance with DEP regulations. We also need some improvements which
improvement of the ultra violet sanitization system and foster treatment improvements which are
going to be needed by future DEP regulations. We want to improve our affluent screening
system and also go out into the source system and improve our infiltration inflow problems by
lining some of our deteriorating pipes. This slide is basically a refresher of what had been
presented in the past. These are the options we looked at based on OMINI's recommendations.
One was to just continue as is. We do not really know what the cost of that will be as there is
no major capital outlay at this point but to continue as is a mystery as we do not know what will
happen at the plant if we continue to operate the way we are currently. Another one we talked
about was not do the expansion tank and just do the plant upgrades and some of the | & |
reductions. Again, the overall cost is not known. We know what the cost will be for some of the
plant upgrades and some of the | & | remediation but that doesn’t meet our overall goal. The
first two really, by not doing something that brings us into DEP compliance and invites penalties
for non-compliance; the system will continue to degrade and Long Hill Township would continue
to operate above its DEP permit capacity. We have been in that state for several years. Some
other options we looked at were to do just the tank and the plant upgrades and notdo | & |
reductions. That was one of the most economical ones at about five million dollars. That does
not allow for a decrease in | & I. | think we all agree that the sewer system piping needs to be
improved. We get a ton of water every time it rains. The Committee recommends that | & |
needs to be addressed as part of an overall improvement plan for the plant. We also looked at
doing the tank and some minimal plant upgrades and try to get a percentage of the | & | under

Page 4 of 33



Long Hill Township Committee Minutes
June 13, 2012 Regular Meeting

control. The twenty five percent was an aggressive goal at a significant cost and adds a lot of
dollars with diminishing returns. We do not know what we will be getting into. We do know
some of the worst areas in the Township and that we can address them but we also know as
you improve one area you may find another area to get into the pipe. We really cannot rely and
spend a lot of money on a solution that we do not know will solve the problem. A previous
report had looked at doing 50 percent | & | reduction. | think through the course of our studies
we found that that really is not a realistic goal. The cost is excessive, right now we are looking
at nineteen million dollars to do that and we cannot guarantee that we will get any improvement
of any significance that will help us rerate the plant. Again, a lot of money will be spent, a lot of
risk taken and not a lot of confidence in our result. The hybrid design is the implementation of
the overflow tank, as well as minimal plant upgrades to get the plant up and running and try to
minimize our operating costs. That solution now is an estimated eight million dollars. The
highlights of that recommendation would be bringing the plant into compliance with the state
DEP permit which is our main goal. On the study we looked at many options to try to bring the
plant into a point where we can get permitted properly. The most economical way to do that is
with the equalization tank. The tank as sized in the study will allow for enough water inflow to
allow the plant to operate within its capacity and also meet our permit.

Mr. Celeste asked Tim Bradley of OMNI Environmental to review these regulations.

Mr. Bradley said the situation is that the affluent limit is known and what it will be. There is
some litigation occurring right now as to whether or not it will be a seasonal or year round limit.
That is what the latest implementation. You will get a 0.76 ml. per liter affluent limitation in the
near term, probably the next renewal cycle. It will be imposed and you have a certain number of
years to meet it. We know what is entailed and it won't alter the capital improvements, the
physical improvements, needed to the plant. It will be how many months of the year you need
to operate them and all it entails is chemical feed system. Everything else that exists in the plant
now is suitable, compatible with being able to meet that affluent limitation. What is being
proposed here is the basis for the cost is a building to house the coagulant feed system.
Different type of coagulants can be used but we recommend something called poly aluminum
chloride which is kind of a standard that has been tested and found to be the most economical
solution for a plant of this size. It makes sense to do it and is more economical to smaller
projects bunched together than as separate projects. There is a need to do something now so
this should be incorporated. That is our recommendation.

Mr. Celeste said a lot of the recommendations that the Committee looked at was to do the
upgrades at one time and to limit the amount of mobilization limiting the bidding process and to
consolidate to a point where we minimize the Township’s costs to do the project. The other
thing we considered doing was working on the | & | remediation areas that need it most.
Through Mr. Bonaccorso’s efforts and Mr. Butterworth’s studies, we went through and found
areas the town will find the most in flow infiltration into the sanitary sewer system. The dollar
amounts that we recommended is based on doing remediation in those areas, the ones with the
most damage now and give us the most bang for the buck. As to going further than that, the
sewer system is very large and complex and we do not know where we have to go. It could be
laterals coming in from residences. We are not prepared to go that far right now. | am sure the
Committee would like to see the general dollars associated with the overall eight million dollar
improvement. The flow equalization tank and the improvements associated with that tank is
approximately four million dollars. The phosphorus and affluent screening is about one point
two million dollars and the overall 1&l improvement that we are recommending is going to be in
the neighborhood of three million dollars. This involves the internal sleeving of our existing pipe
lines to minimize the amount of inflow from infiltration. That is the general breakdown of what we
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have recommended. Our next step is really the goal for our committee is to request from the
Township Committee our next direction. Again, we are all volunteers and have been presented
with a task and we are trying to recommend the prudent course of action. The next step is for
the Township Committee to make a recommendation to move forward. We have gone through
several different rounds of questioning and we have come back with the answers. The
subsequent steps that we talked about were how the project, or some form of it, would proceed.
It is to develop a funding mechanism for the project and right now we all know that interest rates
are very low and there are some funding mechanisms available to help fund the project. As to
the New Jersey Environmental Infrastructure Fund, we may be a little late on that but it still may
be a possibility. To get started the Township Committee would need to authorize a local
funding ordinance to do the design engineering on any project that is recommended. That
would get the process going. Once that is complete we move on to DEP approvals to begin the
bidding process and then contract award and begin construction. These are the general outlines
of what is needed to move forward with the project to improve plant operations and bring us into
compliance. Mr. Celeste asked Mr. Bradley to address the Environmental Infrastructure.

Mr. Bradley said he was not sure if the township has used or was familiar with the NJ
Environmental Infrastructure Financing Program. The cycle of the programs start in October of
each year with Planning Documents. These documents need reports that are more detailed
than what we have submitted for the Capacity Assurance Report. To get to that October
submission we would recommend a preliminary design as there are still some alternatives that
need to be evaluated. For example, where exactly the tank should be placed as there are three
different locations to evaluate. Is poly aluminum chloride the best coagulant? Where should the
building to house that go within the site? We would assume certain locations but there are some
alternatives to look at to allow us to fine tune the cost. Doing that in combination with this report
would get you in a position to be able to submit an application to the program this year and be in
next years' cycle. Last years’ cycle had the benefit of not only the low interest financing which
averaged fifty percent of market rate with no interest rate. This past year they had something
known as principal forgiveness which means that if you were at a high rank project with
significant environmental benefit they forgave part of the loan — twenty percent which, had we
been involved last year we may have been entitled to that. There is no guarantee there is going
to be principal forgiveness next year but every year that you move forward there is less and less
likelihood of getting the principal forgiveness. This is really an extension of the Ari Funding that
existed a couple of years ago that was continued at a state level. Whether or not principal
forgiveness will exist next year | do not know but regardless the financing will be low. Most
people feel this is the program to use to get the blended rate at fifty percent of market rate. This
year the project we did was at one and a half percent with a twenty percent principal forgiveness
you can look at a possible forty five percent loan. There is time to do what needs to be done by
October if you move relatively quickly making a decision to move forward. The first step is the
submission of planning documents and a commitment letter to indicate that you want to take
part in this program. This will get you ranked and on the list so you know if you are likely to be
eligible for principal forgiveness. Mr. Bradley asked for any questions on the program.

Mr. Aroneo thanked the Committee, Professionals and Advisors for the excellent presentation.

Mr. Schuler noted that some of the testimony was to our exceeding the DEP permitted capacity.
He asked if some testimony could be put forward.

Mr. Bradley said the township is permitted for nine hundred thousand gallons a day and our

average flow is 1.095 and is twenty percent above the permitted capacity. More significantly,
looking at the situation on a monthly average flow basis recognizing that the plant has to comply
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with affluent limits every month of the year the highest thirty day average flow was 1.75 mgd.
nearly twice the permitted capacity. On a daily basis the flow was almost four times the permit
capacity. The plant is subject to some very high flows as a result of the drainage flows entering
the system that affect its capacity or flows on all those different cases; annual average, monthly
average and maximum day. It is significant and having looked at many plants in New Jersey
and seeing how they’re flows vary your peaking factors are well above average compared to
others.

Mr. Aroneo, addressing Mr. Celeste, said that he had mentioned some of the | & I's coming from
homeowners, the laterals extending from the residents to the street. A few years ago we did a
smoke testing project. Did that show that was the case? Were they corrected? Mr. Celeste
stated that he believed a lot of the smoke testing was to look for connections to sump pumps
and that was pretty much remediated where found. 1 think as far as flow rates of four million
gallons a day, there could be issues there.

Mr. Bonaccorso said they have kept good records. Mr. Aroneo commented that considerable
monies were spent on flow monitoring and a believed that showed the worst | & | areas.

Mr. Celeste said Don Butterworth looked very carefully through the flow rates and it is tough to
see exactly but we can get some trends as to which main lines have the largest amount of
inflow during rain events. The reason for the testing was for when we do go to remediate we
will know where to direct the effort.

Mayor Mazzucco questioned the phosphorus screening. Do we have to do that right now? Mr.
Celeste said on the phosphorus portion | would say no as the limits are not in place at this point
but are set and will be in place at DEP direction. Best guess, assuming the litigation is close to
being resolved, is it could be in the next few months. It will be implemented as part of your next
renewal is. If you do not get a renewed permit before litigation is resolved that limit will probably
be in your next permit renewal. Typically it will include a compliance schedule. You may be
talking three years until you need to meet the affluent limit. This is not a big construction project
but the recommendation was that if you are going to do something else at the plant include it
because it was only four hundred thousand dollars.

Mr. Piserchia thanked Mr. Celeste and all of the committee. Mr. Piserchia asked a question
regarding the equalization tank. In the last presentation there was a question as to whether the
tank was being put in place because of potential future growth in town. | think it is clear now, if |
am reading point two correctly, it replaces the existing disinfection system which is at the end of
its useful life. | asked this question before; even if there is no future growth would your
committee still recommend that this tank be put in place?

Mr. Celeste answered yes. Based on our current flow rates we are beyond our permit. The
options we looked at were all raised to try to get into permit. Even with the current rate and
current sewer service area we have the tank would be needed to get into compliance. When
you submit a plan to the DEP you have to show what your future is. You cannot just say “l am
going to solve what we are doing” but you have to look at the plan for the township. The sewer
service area that has been submitted to Morris County is being used as the basis. Forget any
future growth, as we stand today, that is the only solution that we can see that will bring us into
compliance. There is no question that the | & | is a big portion of this. The tank is the buffer
and the equalization, the circuit breaker and the thing that takes up the slack and lets the plant
operate. Presently, in the morning there is a heavy flow into the plant. It peaks and goes down;
it comes up at night and goes down. With the tank we can process full bore throughout the day
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— fill the tank in the morning, empty it, fill at night, empty it and then process in the evening.
That allows the plant to operate under normal flow conditions where the plant is processing
minimal. This will mostly be during rain events. The tank is there to take the flow when the
plant is over capacity and cannot process. It allows us to bring it up and then work it down when
the rain ends.

Mr. Piserchia thought the reason we are empathizing that portion of it is that it is nearly fifty
percent of the cost. While it is a significant portion of the recommendation its necessary.

Mr. Celeste said they saw no other options. The majority of our committee has engineering and
mechanical backgrounds. We are looking to get above what is needed and in budget. This is
the most economical solution we could see based on OMNI's recommendation. OMNI is the
professional and they understand the municipal wastewater systems. They presented several
options and we looked at the one that made the most sense and we feel the most economical to
achieve our goals. The presentation from tonight was basically the same from our last
presentation (March 2011) the only thing we took off was the time line.

Mr. Piserchia asked Mr. Bonaccorso what the rains were over the past two to three days. Mr.
Bonaccorso said he did not have the actual numbers but just last night we had approximately .6
inches of rain and the instantaneous flow was running at 1.3-4 most of the day. We probably
had an easy 1.2 for the day. He would submit actual numbers if needed.

Mr. Roshto said his first question was about the tank as it is fifty percent of the cost. It says you
are replacing an existing system and as we have no tank today why is it grouped together or
why do you need the tank and the UV system? Mr. Celeste indicated that they are probably
inadvertently grouped together. We tried to separate that a little more so you could see the
actual differences. We want to treat the tank as its own thing. The UV system Mr. Bonaccorso
can speak to.

Mr. Bonaccorso said the UV was lumped together because not only is it an antiqguated system
but it is inefficient and needs to be replaced. It does not have sufficient capacity to deal with
peak flows. It is a combination of having to increase its capacity and to upsize the UV just a bit
for it to all work.

Mr. Roshto asked if it was possible to see the dollar cost for that separately. Mr. Bradley said
the UV system is a relatively minor cost of the total. The systems on the market now are more
energy efficient although you will have a little more capacity it will cost a lot less to operate.

Mr. Schuler asked about the equalization tank that they projected and the cost. Mr. Bradley said
the price was based on a pre-stress wire round tanks (concrete with thin walls) like the water
companies are always putting up for storage tanks. They are much lower cost than a traditional
cast in place.

Mr. Roshto said in talking about OEM the operating savings of seventy thousand per year in
cost is tremendous. He questioned whether there is any other OEM costs from any of these
other things for example, the tank. Did you study any analysis on OEM savings or costs for
that?

Mr. Celeste said the cost savings on these projects was not stressed a lot. There is a savings

but the influence screen is primarily due to the amount of sludge we have to truck off site to get
away from the affluent plant. As Mr. Bradley had mentioned some operational costs will receive
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cost savings by reducing the cost of operating the UV. A lot of it is also the manual labor that
Mr. Bonaccorso’s team has to go through to work that system. We are not losing any head
count but part of the plan is to use that labor to improve the sewer system and not have to make
maintain in the plant to maintain problems. Itis to go out and do some | & | reduction as
ongoing maintenance. That cost savings really is reflected in taking that same amount of labor
and moving them into doing hard maintenance on the system that needs it i.e. the sewer pipes.
Some of the savings are real and there will be more just by having a plant that operates more
efficiently.

Mr. Roshto was curious as to why the focus was on that one and you did not punch out on the
other capital equipment. Generally, when you have a capital outlay on something like the tank
you are going to have maintenance costs associated with it. | am not seeing that in this. You
focused on savings but | did not see anything on costs. Mr. Aroneo, adding to that point, would
we be processing sewage that we are not processing currently that goes over the system in rain
events. In other words that thousand gallons a day that we are over will now have to be
processed and a cost will be associated with that.

Mr. Bradley said the tank will help the plant fun more straight forward. Again, there is no
storage on site. Relative to the tank, the concept for the tank is that it is only going to be used
for wet weather events and so running the equipment is going to be somewhat infrequent. It
was not the plan to use it every day to equalize the flows because Mr. Bonaccorso can run the
plant very efficiently during dry day’s conditions. The operating maintenance costs will be
relatively insignificant which is why we didn't make it a cost item in the report. If it is used 10-15
days a year there is not much equipment there anyway. We keep the wastewater mix when it
gets in there but there is not a lot of stuff going on in there.

Mr. Schuler asked if it was not going to be used daily how would the installation of a holding
tank increase the permit rating. Mr. Bradley pointed out that it dampens the peak flow ultimately
to the plant which is what we are trying to do. That would give you the capacity you would
need. When the peak flows reach the point that your plant cannot handle it gets diverted into a
storage tank maintaining the peak flow at an acceptable level into the plant which allows us to
re-rate it. When you go about re-rating a plant you have to demonstrate that the plant can
handle a peak flow corresponding to an average flow. By reducing the peak flow we can justify
a corresponding re-rating of the average flow capacity.

Mr. Roshto said the last thing he wanted to address was the | & I. Your recommendation is a
fifteen percent reduction in what? Inflow? Deterioration? | want to understand the difference of
the fifteen percent reduction in inflow vs. maintaining. Mr. Celeste indicated that it was an
overall target number. The | & | events usually come through a damaged pipe. As inflow comes
in that crack does not get smaller. Every time there is a rain event it will undermine the pipe in
the area where water is coming in. When you line the pipe and seal it up that is the
preventative. In addition to just getting rid of the water coming in it also prevents further
deterioration in the worst areas. Where the worst areas are located they will get much worse.
Where there is just a little coming in it will get worse over time. Going in now and lining the pipe
is two steps. It cuts out the | & | and also prevents further deterioration in those areas. The
system recommended doesn't rip up any roads. Itis a pipe liner that can be inserted through
manholes without any excavation. It is fiberglass based, is blown in and expands to fill in the
holes. Laterals will be cut where needed and basically reline the pipe from the inside. There
would be one general contractor for this work. As to time frame, just from experience, this is an
existing technology but my estimation | think it would be a quick turnaround. The most
important part is going through the studies and finding the areas that need to be addressed.
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There will be a time effort associated with looking at the areas in question. It has to go through a
further step of evaluation.

Mr. Aroneo said that they had not flow monitored every manhole but they did zone. That gave
them an idea of what zone is the most problematic.

Mr. Bonaccorso said they had used cameras and they do have the footage on where some of
the problems are.

Mayor Mazzucco said considering that there are no clear rules right now on the phosphorus
screen and when we get out of litigation our permit will expire and they will say that we have to
fix our issues within the next two to three years, how long would it take to get on this project.
Six months? Mr. Celeste said that we would have to go to the next step to go through
preliminary engineering for bidding. Go through the bidding process, detail engineering and
actual construction, | would say approximately eighteen to twenty-four months.

Mayor Mazzucco thought the phosphorus and screening was not a long design effort. Mr.
Bradley said that the person that does the tank would do the phosphorus and anything at the
treatment plant is typically a utility contractor. The design effort is not all that long but the key is
if you go through the loan program for certain time cycles you need to meet that process which
can result in more time just because of some of their requirements for their environmental
assessments etc.

Mayor Mazzucco asked if the DEP was allowing two to three years to do that. Mr. Bradley
indicated that to get it implemented, yes. If you go through the loan program it will take more
time to get the project from start , through design, out to bid and out to construction completion.

Mayor Mazzucco commented that supposing that the DEP, once they come up with their rules
in this litigation, come out and say, hey Long Hill we are not giving you your permit. You have to
get things taken care of. You have two to three years to do it. More than adequate time to get
this done. What you are saying regarding the flow tank makes a lot of sense but to me we have
a hole in our roof, it's leaking and you are asking me to buy a big bucket. We are not
addressing the problem where if we can spend three million dollars to identify our worst areas of
infiltration attack that, see where that brings us, what does that buy us? We will be hitting
fifteen percent of our system. If it does not get us where we want to be then we have to identify
some other greater areas that are damaged and we spend another three million dollars on that.
After spending that money we look at do we still need that tank? We are always going to have
the infiltration problem and it will get worse. What do we do, get another tank or, are we going to
fix the problem? | look at this and | say let us spend the money right now on | & | and see
where that takes us and then lets study where the flows have changed. What is your thought on
that?

Mr. Bradley said